
I am writing in support of HB 1373. In the state of North Dakota, over 200 preborn babies are 
murdered every single year, in spite of the state’s pro-life laws. HB 1373 provides equal 
protection of the laws to all human beings, including those in the womb. Every child is created in 
the Holy Image of God. HB 1373 simply recognizes this reality by treating babies in the womb 
as human beings worthy of protection.  
 
Right now, abortion remains legal for mothers as ND law creates a loophole that allows mothers 
to self-manage their own abortions at home. North Dakota law discriminates against preborn 
babies by allowing mothers to have special murder rights over their babies. This violates God’s 
command to show no partiality in legal judgment. By protecting babies in the womb with the 
same laws that protect our lives, we are simply loving our preborn neighbors as ourselves.  
 
Nobody can say that they are pro-life and vote against this bill. HB 1373 would protect every 
unborn child from abortion. Planned Parenthood has mobilized to stop this bill and thus, the 
choice is clear: stand for life and vote for HB 1373, or stand with Planned Parenthood in 
opposition.  
 
You cannot say you are pro-life and then vote against the most pro-life bill of the legislative 
session.  


